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The  sheer  magnitude  of  incompetence  and  corruption  in
Washington  DC  makes  this  journalist  sick  to  my  stomach
weekly.  It’s almost beyond comprehension of what’s going on
with those 535 Congressional Critters.  What are they doing
and why are they screwing up/destroying our country to this
degree in 2023?

Not to mention, we endure our president of the United States
who shakes hands with the air, must be led off stage by his
wife, who doesn’t know where he is or what day of the week it
is, let alone the location of Israel on a map.  He doesn’t
write his speeches. He can’t remember what he’s talking about
as he mumbles along with the aid of a teleprompter.  Whomever
writes his speeches is the one running our country.

Yet somebody continues the coverup of his dementia. World
leaders know it.  He makes a fool of himself and our country
with every meeting with leaders of Europe, Canada, China, et
al.  His wife won’t expose the fact that Biden cannot maintain
a cohesive thought or complete, knowledgeable sentence.

Our Open Borders Are A National Disgrace And Dangerous

Either he or she, or his staff cannot or will not comprehend
the long-term consequences of his open borders mandate. If
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anyone thinks 8,000,000 illegal aliens added in the last 34
months along with the 12,000,000 previously added before Biden
will end well—-they would be termed damned fools.  It’s my bet
that Islamic sleepers cells are preparing massive destruction
of  electrical  substations,  lighting  prairie  fires  in  the
coming summer, poisoning our water supplies…or, as you can
see, those Muslims lead thousands in riots and protesters in
favor  of  Hamas’  slaughter  of  Jewish  women,  children  and
elders.   In  other  words,  we’ve  swallowed  the  Islamic
Beast.  And, in the end, that Beast will swallow us.  I don’t
know why anyone can’t see it.  Whether you see it or not,
we’re heading into a very dangerous future for our country.

For  example,  my  two  Colorado  U.S.  Senators,  Bennet  and
Hickenlooper, are as useless as a three dollar bill.  They
have  broken  their  oath  of  office  for  years.   Bennet  and
Hickenlooper  support  open  borders  and  endless  illegal
immigration. They made Colorado a “Sanctuary State.”  Our
Governor  Jared  Polis  can’t  fix  Denver’s  10,000  homeless
situation, so he has invited another 5,000 illegal aliens for
us to care for with our tax dollars.  He’s known as Governor
Jared “Pothole” Polis because our roads explode with potholes
that destroy car wheels and cause deadly accidents.  My House
of Representatives lady Brittany Petterson sits behind a desk
all day with nothing to show for it at the end of the year.

Department  of  Homeland  Security  Chief  Mayorkas  should  be
impeached for his incompetence, but then, he’s doing what
Biden’s handlers dictate.  And yet, if the House impeaches
him, the democrat controlled Senate will not convict.  How
stupid or corrupt are the Senators who will not convict such
insanity of losing our sovereignty as a nation?

What  have  our  535  Congressional  Critters  not  done?   No
solutions  to  our  $33  trillion  national  debt.  No  bills
rescinding  the  insane  “Asylum  Act”  that  allows  Biden  to
destroy  our  borders  and  national  sovereignty.   Just  let
millions  of  the  world’s  poor  invade  our  country  with  no



thought about our own citizens.  Let our own country become a
third world nightmare.  No solutions for the  $100 billion in
annual shoplifting in America.  No solutions for over 500,000
American homeless. No solutions to inflation. No solutions for
our failing schools that are overrun with illegals’ kids.
No  solution for Climate Change they so desperately push. No
solutions to the “Transgender” nightmare.  No solutions to the
124,000  Afghanistan  refugees  Biden  flew  into  our  country
without vetting, that still inhabit five military bases around
our country. No solutions as to the incredible tax burden on
you and me annually at over $150,000,000,000.00.  No solutions
for teaching Critical Race Theory that engenders hatred for
one’s own country. No solutions for the massive drug influx
into our country that kills 100,000 kids annually.

Those DC people simply WON’T do their jobs per their swearing
on the Bible to uphold our U.S. Constitution.

Are they incompetent or corrupt?  We know Rep. Nancy Pelosi
exceeds  Al Capone in corruption as to insider trading on
defense contracts. But there are dozens more House members
doing the same thing.  We know that Rep. Maxine Waters, Ilhan
Omar and dozens of others are corrupt or incompetent—but they
keep getting reelected.

We all know we need “Term Limits”, but no one will vote for
limits  because  the  “good  old  boys”  network  is  so
entrenched.  Read The Democrat Party Hates  America by Mark
Levin.   You’ll  get  a  taste  of  the  incredible  depth  of
corruption  and  fraud  in  DC.

For the record, I am just a regular Baby Boomer who thought we
could make America and the world better. But in the past 50
years,  the  “world”  has  gotten  much  uglier,  much  more
overpopulated, and much more dangerous. Earth Day is a total
joke.  The outright killings in our cities, the astounding
shoplifting, the car jackings, the homeless, the marches IN
FAVOR of exterminating Jewish people both here and all of



Israel…how could that much hate boil up in our country?

You hear all these people cry about saving our planet from
“Climate Change”, but they won’t address the “driver” for it:
EXCESSIVE HUMAN  NUMBERS!  They intentionally ignore what’s
causing it as if they are parading for some grand solution…but
they are living a grand illusion.  It’s enough to drive me
nuts!  How about you?

Why aren’t more Americans wondering how it’s going to be when
we import another 50 or 70 or 100 million more third world
people into our country?  That’s what’s coming.  It’s not
going to be pretty, and yet, most Americans are oblivious to
our horrid future.

In the end, I try to live a decent life, daily. I keep my part
of the world clean, neat and peaceful. I go to work daily with
a  positive  attitude.  I  participate  in  my  town  of  Golden,
Colorado.  I hope you do your best to keep your town, state,
family and community in good stead. I hope you support our
military  and  our  police.  I  hope  you  are  proud  to  be  an
American.  I hope you say your prayers at night and thank God
you live, work and play in America.
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